








 

 

KAIPARA DISTRICT COUNCIL 

 

Submission on PPC85 to KDC District Plan Change: Mangawhai East 

We oppose the proposed plan change in its entirety. 

The basis of our opposition is, in summary, because the plan change :  

 

1. is inconsistent with the Mangawhai Spatial Plan for Growth (MSP) 

2. is inconsistent with the recently notified KDC Proposed District Plan  

3. will enable development activities that threaten the amenity values and     
ecology of the Mangawhai estuary  

4. will require the development of unplanned infrastructure  

Elaborating on this : 

1. The MSP already allows for significant growth in residential 
developments in the wider region.  It favours retaining low level 
development in the area subject to PPC85, so as to preserve the overall 
amenities of the Mangawhai district, and in particular promote the 
preservation of endangered local birdlife. 

2. The KDC Proposed District Plan (PDP), the product of a working group 
established by KDC, does not support the scale of future residential and 
commercial development proposed under PPC85.  The PDP notes very 
adequate provision for future residential growth already consented 
under the current District Plan, in areas like The Rise and Mangawhai 
Hills.  And the National Policy Statement on Urban Development 2020 
has been adequately addressed by these already approved subdivisions. 
A third commercial development as proposed is unnecessary given the 
three current sites, which include very significant commercial and 
industrial development at Mangawhai Central. 

3. The upper Mangawhai estuary is a particularly sensitive ecological area.  
It is an important feeding ground for endangered birds, especially the 
fairy tern.  PPC85 will facilitate intensive recreational use of the upper 
estuary, even without powered craft, which will threaten this delicate 
ecological balance. It would be inconsistent with the low-impact 
recreational use of the area which the residents and visitors at 
Mangawhai are entitled to continue to enjoy. 



 

 

4. PPC85 falls well short of providing adequate infrastructure for a 
development of this scale. In particular, wastewater, stormwater and 
roading.  A development of this size should build its own stand-alone 
waste water facility, not load this onto the already stretched Mangawhai 
waste water scheme, which will have to accommodate  other residential 
development already subdivided or consented.  Similarly, the evidence 
in support of PPC85 does not take into account the significant additional 
impact on the surrounding roading network of the level of development 
proposed.  
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